
From: Simons, Marsha [CWBC]
Subject: Weekly WHRI Community Update - March 27, 2020
Date: Friday, March 27, 2020 4:11:24 PM
Attachments: WHRI COVID-19 Community Bulletin Curtailing research activities March 25 2020.msg

FIPPA 26-Mar-2020.pdf
Cryopreservation costs 21-Mar-2020.pdf
COVID-19 Case Confirmation Protocol UBCV_23 Mar 2020.pdf
Breeding Colonies Questions and Answers 22-Mar-2020.pdf

Sent on behalf of Dr. Lori Brotto, Executive Director, WHRI
 
Dear WHRI community,
 
I want to express my sincere gratitude to all WHRI members and staff for your patience,
flexibility, and support during this unprecedented time. Despite our physical distance, I have
felt connected to many of you over the past two weeks in some very significant ways that
have eased the extreme stress and strain we and our communities face.
 
In an effort to communicate efficiently and effectively during these rapidly changing times, the
WHRI has created a COVID-19 Researcher Resources page.  We will be updating this page in
real-time with information related to the WHRI community.  The page includes links to our
academic, health authority, and funding agency partners and COVID-19 information. 
 
We will continue sending weekly email updates, every Friday at 4 pm PST, which summarize
the key changes each week.  If you have information you would like included in this email,
please send to Lori.Brotto@cw.bc.ca and Nicole.Prestley@cw.bc.ca by 5 pm each Thursday.
 
Please continue to play your part to flatten the curve by maintaining social distance,
thoroughly washing your hands, and following the provincial health officer’s daily
recommendations. Together, we will get through this.
 
Sincerely,
Lori Brotto
Executive Director, Women’s Health Research Institute
 

Updates from March 21 – 27th

 
Research Curtailment has been initiated across all institutions. This week
the BCCHR/WHRI/BCMHSUS Exemption Form was launched [Attached email]. Those who
submitted an exemption will be informed whether their application is approved by the end of
day today. If further information is required to make a determination about an application, we
will contact researchers directly for clarification.  Please note that the research exemption
form process will remain active, and if you believe your research may qualify for an exemption
at a later time, you are still able to complete the form and have your request considered.
Please note that only research which has been approved by the exemption process will be
permitted to take place onsite at C&W. If your research was not approved as exempt, no one

mailto:marsha.simons@cw.bc.ca
http://whri.org/covid-19-updates/
mailto:Lori.Brotto@cw.bc.ca
mailto:Nicole.Prestley@cw.bc.ca
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WHRI COVID-19 Community Bulletin: Curtailing research activities – March 25, 2020

		From

		Simons, Marsha [CWBC]



 

Sent on behalf of Dr. Lori Brotto, Executive Director, Women’s Health Research Institute

 

The message below is based on the email sent on behalf of Dr. Wyeth Wasserman, BC Children’s Hospital Research Institute (BCCHR) on March 25, 2020, with minor adaptations for WHRI membership.

 

Dear WHRI members,

 

As you will have read on March 19, 2020, UBC announced that they are curtailing research activities on their Vancouver and Okanagan campuses as of Tuesday, March 24, 2020 until April 15, 2020. The BCCHR and the WHRI, along with research institutes across the Lower Mainland, are adopting this same policy. 

In consultation with UBC, PHSA, the other research institutes and centres, and in line with the directives of the Provincial Medical Officer, we are requiring WHRI members continue only the most essential research operations.  All research by WHRI members on the C&W campus that is not time-critical, not COVID-19 related and/or that would not result in significant negative impacts must be postponed. All researchers and staff who are not needed onsite to further such approved essential activities must work remotely.

 

Please note that this is a difficult decision that will impact many investigators, students, their teams, and of course, the research itself. However, ceasing all but only the most essential research (as outlined above) is necessary at this time in light of the COVID-19 pandemic.  The health of our community and of our country is at stake unless drastic measures to enforce social distancing are followed. 

 

We will maintain critical research activities


Critical research may include such things as COVID-19 research and essential clinical trials. It may also include the preservation of critical research resources such as data, animal models, cell lines, materials and reagents that are deemed essential and extremely difficult to replace. 

New studies should not be started at this time, and essential activity will require approval to continue.  You will have received a communication from me on March 20 at 4pm (email attached) providing further instruction about handling confidential research information remotely. If you are unclear about what kinds of research activities or documents can be handled remotely, please contact us at whri_cwbc@cw.bc.ca

 

Does your research need exemption from curtailment?



If your research team must continue critical research activities, please complete the BCCHR/WHRI/BCMHSUS Exemption Form available online in the REDCap system OR copy and paste this link https://rc.bcchr.ca/redcap/surveys/?s=8MWWRETF78 into your web browser (preferably Chrome).  Once submitted, the form will be reviewed and determination provided by myself, potentially in consultation with senior leaders within BCCHR and the WHRI, PHSA and UBC:  The key dates are as follows: 

·       Please submit the Exemption Form by end of day Thursday, March 26. 

·       You will be notified whether your application is approved by approximately end of day Friday, March 27. 

·       As of Monday morning (March 30), only researchers and staff who have been granted an exemption will be allowed to work onsite.

 

If you have questions about whether your research activities are critical, please contact Dr. Kathryn Dewar. 

 

We must continue to prioritize social distancing and lab safety



Researchers and staff who have been granted an exemption to work onsite must maintain social distancing while ensuring their personal safety. Please note that, as per UBC policy, either two people must be present at all times or a documented process must be in place to report and/or monitor the presence and safety of anyone working alone in the lab. 

 

If you’re sick, stay home



It is critical that anyone displaying any symptoms of COVID-19 or any other illness — coughing, sneezing, fever, sore throat and difficulty breathing — stay home. Please put plans in place to continue vital research activities should anyone get sick and, if anyone on your team is displaying symptoms, send them home immediately.

 

For more information on how to minimize the impact of this curtailment on your research, funding and trainees, please visit UBC’s planning checklist and FAQs.

For more information on working remotely, please check out Research IT’s tips and resources (March 18) and UBC’s bulletin for faculty, staff and graduate students (March 16).

The WHRI will continue to send weekly emails to our membership on Friday afternoons and have created a COVID-19 Researcher Resources webpage. You might also wish to receive the BCCHR newsletter by emailing comm@bcchr.ca to be added to the mailing list.

 




March 26, 2020 


PROVINCE OF BRITISH COLUMBIA 


  Minister of Citizens’ Services 


(This part is for administrative purposes only and is not part of the Order.) 


Authority under which Order is made: 


Act and section: Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, section 33.1(3) 


 Other:  
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ORDER OF THE MINISTER OF 
CITIZENS’ SERVICES 


Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 


Ministerial Order No. 


WHEREAS on March 17, 2020, the Provincial Health Officer issued a notice under the Public Health Act, S.B.C. 2008, c. 
28, concerning the COVID-19 pandemic; 
 
AND WHEREAS efficient and prompt collaboration and communication are required to protect the health, safety and 
welfare of the residents of British Columbia during the COVID-19 pandemic; 
 


I, Anne Kang, Minister of Citizens’ Services, order the following under section 33.1(3) of the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c.165: 


 
1. A health care body as defined in the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, or the Ministry of 


Health, the Ministry of Mental Health and Addictions, or the Provincial Health Services Authority may disclose 
personal information inside or outside of Canada in accordance with s. 33.2(a) and (c) of the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act on the condition that the disclosure is necessary: 
 


a. for the purposes of communicating with individuals respecting COVID-19,  
b. for the purposes of supporting a public health response to the COVID-19 pandemic, or 
c. for the purposes of coordinating care during the COVID-19 pandemic. 


 
2. A public body may disclose personal information inside or outside of Canada in accordance with s. 33.2(a) or (c) 


of Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act through the use of third-party tools and applications on 
the condition that the disclosure is for the following purposes: 
   


a. the third-party tools or applications are being used to support and maintain the operation of programs or 
activities of the public body or public bodies,   


b. the third-party tools or applications support public health recommendations or requirements related to 
minimizing transmission of COVID-19 (e.g. social distancing, working from home, etc.), and 


c. any disclosure of personal information is limited to the minimum amount reasonably necessary for the 
performance of duties by an employee, officer or minister of the public body.  
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3. A public body must not disclose information under sections 1 or 2 unless the head of the public body is satisfied 


that with respect to the information disclosed:  
 


a. the third-party application is reasonably secure in compliance with s. 30 of the Freedom of Information 
and Protection of Privacy Act; and 


b. the public body makes all reasonable efforts to remove personal information which is collected, used or 
disclosed using a third-party application from the third-party application as soon as is operationally 
reasonable and the public body retains and manages the information, as required by law.  


 
4. For the purposes of this order “third-party tools and applications” includes any software developed and 


maintained by a third party and which is used to enable communication or collaboration between individuals.  
 


5. This Order will remain in effect until June 30, 2020.  The Minister may rescind or extend the effect of this Order 
in full or in part before June 30, 2020. 
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CRYOPRESERVATION OPTIONS 


NOTE: The details below are accurate as of the last updated date listed. This document will be updated as new 


information becomes available.  


The details below are provided as a guide for research laboratories across the UBC ACUP for the cryopreservation of MOUSE strains. Where 


possible, it is highly recommended that you cryopreserve unique genetic strains. This will ensure the strain exists in more than one place and 


can be recovered. Commercial services are still available at this time, but that could change in the future. 


Also see company specific handouts for more details. 


 


Company Sperm Cryo 
Cost/strain* 


Sperm 
Cryo 
Comment 


Embryo Cryo 
Cost/Strain* 


Embryo 
Cryo 
Comment 


Storage (US$) Additional Information^^^ 


JAX** $795 US 2 M aged 
10-16 
weeks 


$1995 US 2 M AND 
5-12 F 
aged <12 
weeks 


Included to  
31-Dec-2021 


https://www.jax.org/jax-mice-and-services/cryo-and-
strain-donation/cryopreservation  
 
 


Charles River+ $1813 CAD 2 M aged 
12 weeks 
– 6 
months 


$3778 CAD 8-10 M 
aged 12 
weeks  - 6 
months 
AND 20 F 
aged 3-4 
weeks 


$6.40/week or 
$332.80/year 
CAD 


https://www.criver.com/products-services/research-
models-services/genetically-engineered-model-
services/embryology/mouse-rat-
cryopreservation?region=3601 


Taconic+ $1195 US 2 male 
mice aged 
2–8 
months 


$3495 US 2 M aged 
2-8 
months 
AND 20-30 
F aged 3-
10 weeks 


$210/year US https://www.taconic.com/breed-your-
model/cryopreservation/ 



https://www.jax.org/jax-mice-and-services/cryo-and-strain-donation/cryopreservation

https://www.jax.org/jax-mice-and-services/cryo-and-strain-donation/cryopreservation

https://www.criver.com/products-services/research-models-services/genetically-engineered-model-services/embryology/mouse-rat-cryopreservation?region=3601

https://www.criver.com/products-services/research-models-services/genetically-engineered-model-services/embryology/mouse-rat-cryopreservation?region=3601

https://www.criver.com/products-services/research-models-services/genetically-engineered-model-services/embryology/mouse-rat-cryopreservation?region=3601

https://www.criver.com/products-services/research-models-services/genetically-engineered-model-services/embryology/mouse-rat-cryopreservation?region=3601

https://www.taconic.com/breed-your-model/cryopreservation/
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TCP 
 (The Centre for 
Phenogenomics)  


~$350-1200 
CAD  


2 male 
mice aged 
11-20 
weeks 


Case-by-case 
basis only 


Contact 
TCP 
directly 


$31/strain/year 
CAD 


http://www.phenogenomics.ca/cryo-
services.html?v=3#cryo 


CMMT^ $1500-2000 
CAD per 
strain 


2 male 
mice aged 
2–8 
months 


Not 
available. 


NA NA – none 
available 


https://cmmt.ubc.ca/facilities-services/mouse-animal-
production/ 


BCCRC ARC^,^^ $954 CAD 
per strain 


2 male 
mice aged 
2–8 
months  
Validation 
to 
blastocyst 


$2904 per 
strain1 


$4369 per 
strain2  


1 homo x 
Wt or 
homo x 
Mut 
2 hetero x 
Wt 


NA – none 
available  


https://www.bccrc.ca/dept/tfl/dept/tfl/services/genetic-
modeling-centre  
 
 


* Does NOT include shipping costs. Combining shipments may mitigate the overall cost. 


**Jax is currently offering a discount due to the COVID-19 Pandemic. This is not regular pricing and will only be in effect for a limited time. 


+These companies also offer RAT cryopreservation. Please contact them directly for information about this service. 


 ^ Our local facilities (CMMT and BCCRC ARC) can only take a limited number of cages, and only those that meet specific biosecurity exclusion 


lists 


^^ BCCRC will be able to accept live animals of a compatible health status. For other cases, tissue collection on site may be option. Please 


contact your Clinical Veterinarian to determine if your strains are eligible.  


^^^We have complied the contact information and required information by the companies prior to shipping animals. Please contact Kathy Banks 


(Kathy.Banks@ubc.ca) or Dr. Davis Wood (Davis.Wood@ubc.ca) for additional information. 



http://www.phenogenomics.ca/cryo-services.html?v=3#cryo

http://www.phenogenomics.ca/cryo-services.html?v=3#cryo

https://cmmt.ubc.ca/facilities-services/mouse-animal-production/

https://cmmt.ubc.ca/facilities-services/mouse-animal-production/

https://www.bccrc.ca/dept/tfl/dept/tfl/services/genetic-modeling-centre

https://www.bccrc.ca/dept/tfl/dept/tfl/services/genetic-modeling-centre
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COVID-19 (University protocol for sharing COVID-19 case information)  
Internal memo  


 


MEMORANDUM 


To:  UBC Vancouver Deans, Vice-Presidents and Associate Vice-Presidents  


From: Andrew Szeri, Provost and Vice-President, Academic, UBC Vancouver 


Date: March 23, 2020  


Subject: University protocol for sharing COVID-19 case information 


University protocol for sharing COVID-19 case information 


Please forward this to your respective units 


We have been asked about the University’s protocol for sharing information about COVID-19 cases.  


In the event of a confirmed student, faculty or staff case, information would be provided to the public, if 


needed, and to the Director, Student Health Services, if needed, by Vancouver Coastal Health’s public 


health team, according to their protocols.  


The health authority’s public health team is responsible for contact tracing, identifying, and advising 


individuals who need to be notified.  Notifying faculty, staff and students of a positive case is not the 


responsibility of a UBC Faculty or Department.  This will be done on an as-needed basis by the local 


health authority. 


The Chief Medical Health Officer has directed that employers not disclose any information about 


confirmed cases for any reason, as doing so has legal implications under BC’s Public Health Act. 


Information provided by an individual regarding their health is personal information under provincial 


privacy legislation (FOIPPA). An individual’s personal and private information will be maintained, unless 


there is a danger to the public. 


The situation with confirmed cases is clear – all steps and actions that are to be taken are in the hands of 


the health authority’s public health team. Unless UBC is directed by the health agency to communicate a 


case on campus, we cannot and will not do so, as any such communication would be in direct 


contravention of the Public Health Act. 


To provide greater clarity, if a faculty or staff member has COVID-19-like symptoms and is not offered 


testing, we cannot breech their privacy by advising others that they may have been exposed. Rather, we 


suggest that everyone takes the following steps: 


• We should advise our staff and faculty that we must all be monitoring ourselves for symptoms.  


• We should know the symptoms and be familiar with the COVID-19 BC Support App and Self-


Assessment Tool at https://bc.thrive.health/. 



https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/coronavirus-disease-covid-19.html#faq

https://bc.thrive.health/





• We should know the difference between self-monitoring, self-isolation, and isolation for COVID-


19.  


• And lastly, we should know what to do if we are ill.  


If we familiarize ourselves with these aspects of COVID-19, we will be far better positioned to protect 


our health and prevent the spread of infection, while also protecting the personal and private 


information of the people in our units.  


 



https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/publications/diseases-conditions/self-monitoring-self-isolation-isolation-for-covid-19.html

https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/publications/diseases-conditions/self-monitoring-self-isolation-isolation-for-covid-19.html

http://www.bccdc.ca/health-info/diseases-conditions/covid-19/about-covid-19/if-you-are-sick
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BREEDING COLONY QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS: 
 
NOTE: These answers are primarily for PIs within Animal Care Services (ACS) 
Facilities (BRC, CCM, CDM, MBF, UBCO).  
 
If you are NOT within an ACS facility (ARU, BCCHR, BCCRC, CMMT, ICORD, JBRC), 
please follow the EXEMPTION PROCESS for your facility and talk to your Facility 
Manager for facility specific recommendations, and to determine what your 
facility can/cannot accommodate.  
 
This is an ever evolving situation and as such information may change with little to no notice, and some 
of the answers outlined below may change over time. We will do our best to keep them updated as best 
we can, as fast as we can. 
 
Our priority is to preserve unique colonies to enable research continuity in the future while keeping the 
health and safety of our facility staff and your lab staff highest priority.  
 
 
Here are potential options for curtailment of breeding colonies: 


1. Reducing breeding numbers to minimum where possible  
2. Cryopreservation of sperm and/or embryos 
3. Limited breeding in special circumstances 


 
For additional guidance please contact: 
Kathy Banks kathy.banks@ubc.ca or Dr. Davis Wood davis.wood@ubc.ca 
 
 
REMINDER: Curtailment deadline for animal work is THURSDAY MARCH 26, 2020 at 5 pm (more 
information here: https://research.ubc.ca/covid-19-curtailing-research-activities-ubc-campuses) 
 
 
We have compiled a series of Questions and Answers below to help researches with the Breeding and 
the Preservation of their rodent colonies. 
 


1. Do colonies need to be completely depopulated? 
 


 NO. We are asking for researchers to evaluate each colony and reduce size where possible to 
accommodate the reduction in staffing with the facilities. See recommendation for colony 
sizing/cage numbers below and in Curtailment Planning document. 


 
2. Can breeding be continued to maintain strains? 


 


 YES, especially if the colonies fall in to one of the exception categories in the Curtailment 
Planning document.  


 



mailto:kathy.banks@ubc.ca

mailto:davis.wood@ubc.ca
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 To minimize the production of animals, it is recommended to initiate “on/off” breeding where 
possible. 


o Separate the M from the F as soon as possible and hold both in separate cages 
o Wean any litters already born when they reach appropriate age 
o If new litters are born, cages with dam and litter can have minimal intervention for 3 


weeks until litter needs to be weaned 
 Hold F for another 3-6 weeks after litter weaned before reintroducing M agian 


to generate next litter 
 If separating the M, or holding him puts your colony at risk, leaving the M in 


may be your only option. These colonies should be flagged so they can be 
monitored for new litters. 


 


 For colonies that do not meet the exception criteria, please separate all breeders to 
minimize/stop production of new animals. Euthanize where possible. See Curtailment Planning 
document. 


 


 It is also recommended that you consider cryopreserving your strains that cannot easily be 
replaced whether you continue to breed them or not (see section on Cryopreservation Q&A 
below and Cryopreservation pricing document). 


 
3. If I will need to continue breeding my animals, will I need an exemption form? 


 


 Colonies under the direct care of Animal Care Services (ACS) DO NOT require an exemption. 


 Colonies maintained solely by lab personnel or colonies that cannot be maintained by ACS staff 
MUST have an exemption in place before lab personnel next need to enter the facility(s).  


o This exemption can be filed after the curtailment deadline of March 26, 5 pm if lab staff 
do not need to enter the facility immediately. 


 
4. What if my female breeders are, or may currently be, pregnant? 


  


 Separate out the M ASAP so they do not get the F pregnant again.  


 These cages will not need intervention for 3- 6 weeks depending on when the male was 
separated/pups born.  


 You can apply for an exemption after March 27, 2020 to enter your facility to wean or euthanize 
these pups as required if they are not managed by ACS staff. 


   
5. What do I do if I have a litter currently in my breeding cages that is not old enough to be 


weaned before March 26, 2020 at 5 pm? 
  


 Colonies under the direct care of ACS Staff will be weaned by ACS staff on the appropriate date. 


 Colonies maintained solely by the lab personnel or colonies that cannot be maintained by ACS 
staff MUST have an exemption in place before lab personnel next need to enter the facility(s) to 
wean.  


o Ensure this is in place for critical strains and/or if there are no other appropriate wean 
currently so lab personnel can go into the facility to wean them, 


 If the pups are not for a critical strain consider euthanasia before the curtailment date. 


 See also the various scenarios in the Curtailment planning document. 
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6. How should I identify my critical strain(s) to facility staff? 
 


 Please inform your Facility Manager which colonies/cages are critical and label them 
appropriately at cage level. 


 In facilities that utilize Mosaic, you may wish to indicate critical strains using the Disaster 
Recovery Rank option (See Curtailment Planning document for details and DRR document for 
instructions on how to use this ranking system in Mosaic) 


 Animals that meet the exception criteria in the Curtailment Planning document (e.g. those with 
unique genetics, etc.) should be reduced to the minimum recommended cage numbers found in 
the Curtailment Planning document. This will allow your colony to be expanded at a later date 
(e.g. 2 breeder cages separated where possible, 2 cages of 4-5 F and M weanlings, each of 
desired genotype, if applicable, for a total of ~8 cages). 


 
7. Should I cryopreserve my strains? 


 


 Where possible, it is highly recommended that you cryopreserve unique genetic strains. This will 
ensure the strain exists in more than one place and can be recovered. 


 Commercial services are still available at this time. See Cryopreservation documents for 
summary of costs. 
  


8. Will we be allowing shipments to go for cryopreservation AFTER the March 27 deadline? 
 


 This is likely, however the feasibility will be assessed as the situation evolves (re: shipping, 
borders, etc.) and more information provided. 


 Please file for an exemption to ensure you will be able to identify and coordinate shipping after 
the curtailment deadline. 


 
9. Will I be able to access ACS services (e.g. genotyping)? 


 


 Our goal is to continue to offer services to the UBC research community, but requests beyond 
animal husbandry services will only be sustained if there is available staff.  Please contact your 
facility managers to discuss requests for service.  


 
 
 







from the research team is permitted to be onsite to take part in any aspect of the research. If
you have questions please direct them to KDewar@cw.bc.ca.

Are you conducting or plan to conduct COVID-19 related research? The WHRI is interested in
learning about any members who have received REB approval to do COVID-19 related
research, as well as any WHRI members who plan to undertake COVID-19 related research. If
this applies to you, please email Kathryn Dewar: KDewar@cw.bc.ca .
 
A Ministerial Order issued by the Minister of Citizen Services related to the Freedom of
Information and Protection of Privacy Act [Attached: FIPPA 26-Mar-2020.PDF] to support
storage of data outside Canada to enable the public sector to use various cloud-based
digital communications platforms during COVID-19 – this acts as a suspension of the privacy
law requirement for storage in Canada while COVID-19 is a pandemic.
 
Health Canada’s update regarding the management of clinical trials during the COVID-19
pandemic - notice to clinical trial sponsors: https://www.canada.ca/en/health-
canada/services/drugs-health-products/drug-products/announcements/management-clinical-
trials-during-covid-19-pandemic.html
 
UBC Animal Care Committee Resources:
§  Breeding Colonies Q&A [Attached: Breeding Colonies Questions and Answers 22-Mar-

2020.PDF]
§  Cryopreservation Options [Attached: Cryopreservation costs 21-Mar-2020.PDF]

 
UBC released a protocol for addressing situations of suspected COVID-19 impacting staff,
students, or faculty members [Attached: COVID-19 Case Confirmation Protocol UBCV 23-
Mar-2020.PDF].
 
FUNDING AGENCY UPDATES:
 
Due to recent events with COVID-19, many funding agencies have pushed their deadlines
back. Please note the following grant deadline changes. Some agencies have not made
changes to all grants programs, please follow the links below for more updated information
from the main funding agencies.
 
A full list of grant opportunities and deadline adjustments will be sent in the April WHRI eBlast,
please see the summary below.
 
If you have any questions regarding deadlines for grants, please don’t hesitate to contact Eric
Lussier (eric.ducharmelussier@cw.bc.ca).
 
Grant Deadline Changes

mailto:KDewar@cw.bc.ca
mailto:KDewar@cw.bc.ca
https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/drugs-health-products/drug-products/announcements/management-clinical-trials-during-covid-19-pandemic.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/drugs-health-products/drug-products/announcements/management-clinical-trials-during-covid-19-pandemic.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/services/drugs-health-products/drug-products/announcements/management-clinical-trials-during-covid-19-pandemic.html
mailto:eric.ducharmelussier@cw.bc.ca


 
CIHR –Planning and Dissemination Grants – ICS – 4/14
CIHR –Other: Health System Impact Fellowship – 3/29
NSERC –Alliance Grants Option 2 – updated
MSFHR –2020 Reach Competition – 9/28
MSFHR –2020 Convening & Collaborating Competition - 9/28
MSFHR - 2020 Innovation To Commercialization Competition - 6/30
MSFHR - MSFHR Health Professional-Investigator (HP-I) Program - 7/17
Canadian Cancer Society - Research Grants For Uterine Carcinosarcoma And Other Aggressive
Uterine Cancers – 4/14
Canadian Foundation for Women’s Health - The CFWH General Research Grant Guidelines – 9/21
Canadian Foundation for Women’s Health - Shoppers Drug Mart Namesake Grant for Women’s
Health – 9/21
Canadian Foundation for Women’s Health - The Dawn Walker Grant – 9/21
Cancer Research Society - Scholarships for the Next Generation of Scientists – 5/22
NFRF –2020 Transformation Competition - 7/15
Government of Canada – Canada Research Chairs - 5/29
 
Official Statements from Funding organizations regarding COVID-19 and disruptions to programs:
 
Tri-agency: https://cihr-irsc.gc.ca/e/51915.html
§  CIHR: https://cihr-irsc.gc.ca/e/51912.html
§  NSERC: https://www.nserc-crsng.gc.ca/Media-Media/NewsRelease-

CommuniqueDePresse_eng.asp?ID=1139
§  SSHRC: https://www.sshrc-crsh.gc.ca/news_room-salle_de_presse/latest_news-

nouvelles_recentes/2020/covid-19_tri-agency-trois-organismes-eng.aspx
 
MSFHR: https://www.msfhr.org/news/features/msfhr-shifts-competition-deadlines-support-
applicants-involved-covid-19-emergency
 
Canadian Cancer Society: https://www.cancer.ca/en/about-us/for-media/media-
releases/national/2020/covid19/?region=bc
 
CFI: https://www.innovation.ca/about/nouvelles/covid-19-update-2020-innovation-fund-
competition-and-other-cfi-activities
 
Canadian Foundation for Women’s Health: http://cfwh.org/cfwh-awards-fellowships-and-grants/
 
Cancer Research Society:
https://www.societederecherchesurlecancer.ca/en/researchers/scholarships-for-the-next-
generation-of-scientists
 
Canada Research Chairs: https://www.chairs-chaires.gc.ca/home-accueil-eng.aspx
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